Electronic Voting Systems Replacement Procurement
Late in 2007 a decision was made to re procure and expand the Electronic Voting Systems deployed within the University of Edinburgh. Due to the principle of student “loanership” where a student retains a handset or “clicker” for a semester this required a total swap out of the old system of 2300 handsets and receivers together with software deployed on managed desktop machines and staff laptops. 

A procurement panel under the chairmanship of the manager of Audio Visual Technology was formed to manage the tender specification, equipment evaluation, supplier selection and migration to the newly selected technology. The group included representatives from the following groups: academic and elearning from the three Colleges, EUSA, AVTS and elearning from Information Services in addition to a Procurement Specialist.

The complexity of the tender specification to meet the University wide requirements of a diverse range of users was complex and time consuming; in addition the team were required to develop robust evaluation criteria to aid in the selection of the most suitable technology and supplier.
To meet the strategic requirements of the College of Science and Engineering who required expanding clicker ownership to 2500 handsets available in an increased number of locations operational by September 2008 retaining the original system was untenable. The project timescale of seven months was very challenging requiring significant commitment of time and effort by each member of the team who contributed to the following project stages:

1. Market Research

2. Specification Development

3. Tender Development

4. Evaluation Criteria Development

5. Supplier Return Evaluation and Scoring

6. Supplier Short Listing

7. Supplier Presentations and analysis of Academic and Student User Group Feedback

8. Final Technology and Supplier Selection

9. Tender Award

In addition to supplier selection many of the team were involved in the migration rollout of the new system during summer 2008 including overcoming technical and user training/familiarisation issues to a very tight timescale.

Susan Greig represented the central IS elearning unit on the team and contributed significantly to all the project stages outlined above. The contribution of central IS staff able to balance the sometime competing requirements of individual colleges was essential to the project.

The success of the rollout though difficult and challenging at times is a tribute to all of those who contributed to the Project Team.  
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